

See public meetings schedule on these pages and check online for agendas, meeting notes and announcements City of Orinda:

www.cityoforinda.org Phone (925) 253-4200 **Chamber of Commerce:** www.orindachamber.org The Orinda Association: www.orindaassociation.org

Share your thoughts, insights and opinions with your community. Send a letter to the editor:

letters@lamorindaweekly.com



COMPASS

This Fall... Make the Right Move!

Contact me any time for a market update.



Dana Reedy JD | Broker Associate 415.205.8050 dana@danareedyhomes.com DRE 01880723

Hardwoods

- Carpets
- Rugs
- Vinyl
- Laminate

FAMILY OWNED 30+ YEARS!

925-284-4440

3344 Mt. Diablo Blvd. Lafayette lamorindafloors.com



Orinda City Council gets update from grant-writing company

www.lamorindaweekly.com

By Sora O'Doherty

LAMORINDA WEEKLY

After approximately a year of doing business with California Consulting Inc., a grant writing firm, the Orinda City Council got an update on how the city has been doing with grants. Steve Samuelian, who owns the company he founded with his wife 20 years ago, recently gave a PowerPoint presentation via Zoom. Other company personnel on the Zoom call were David Marguez, Statewide Senior Project Manager and Mathew Kamm, Project Manager.

The company, which is the largest grant writing firm in the state, specializes in government grants and also grants from private foundations, and serves almost 100 clients, including cities, counties, school districts, and nonprofit organizations. California Consulting has secured over 1,200 competitive grants that have been funded for more than \$1.6 billion, including some \$32 million over the 90 days preceding the July

18 city council meeting.

Since working with California Consulting, Orinda has secured four grants, although the company gave credit to the city staff for two of the grants that the city secured from California Parks and Rec for restrooms in Orinda Community Park. In 2021 Orinda received \$189,803 and in 2022 another \$125,000 for the park restrooms. In addition, in June of this year Orinda secured a grant of \$200,000 for transitoriented development at the Orinda BART station and \$40,000 from Caltrans for a local road safety plan.

Orinda was also denied six grants, primarily because the grants were targeted at funding underserved communities, and one because the grantor had very little money to give out.

Two grants are currently pending, and the city is waiting to hear if they get a \$251,646 grant from Cal Fire for prescribed goat grazing for wildfire prevention or \$2,028,767 from Cal State Library Building Forward for library improvements.

Three grants are in the process of being written: Cal OES-HMGP \$568,360 for generators; Cal Waterboards SWRF \$400,000 for the Moraga Way and North Lane Sinkholes; and MTC Priority Sites (\$TBD) for potential sites for developments.

Samuelian said that two grants that are under consideration, he would consider a go: US DOT Protect for Evacuation Routes and US DOT Multimodal for Connecting downtown Orinda to Wilder.

In regard to Orinda, Sanuelian said they are on the lookout for grants for wildfire prevention, Icabod stormdrain solutions, parks and rec, and roads. City Manager David Biggs noted that California Consultants also looks out for grant opportunities for local nonprofit agencies, such as the newly formed Firesafe Moraga Orinda group.

Samuelian praised the city staff, and noted that the company meets with staff once a month but is frequently in communication with staff, whom he said are very cooperative. At these meetings, he said, "we do a deep dive to consider which grants to apply for," considering factors such as eligibility, feasibility and practicality.

Council Member Darlene Gee asked about the university of opportunity related to climate change, and whether it is beneficial to work with other agencies on multijurisdictional grant applications. Samuelian said that in 20 years there has never been this much money available

regarding climate issues, and Marquez said that federal grants tend to look for regional impact over local im-

This reporter asked two questions: To the question of whether there is a conflict of interest for the same company to be writing grant applications for multiple California cities, Samuelian said that there is not a conflict because they do not have any say so in who gets the grants. Additionally, although it does happen that the company is writing applications for the same grant at the same time, Samuelian said it doesn't happen with a high level of frequency. Marquez explained that California Consultants staff who work with cities develop a very personal relationship with the cities, almost as it they were on the city staff.

The second question was whether Orinda, which does not have a lobbyist, is losing out on grants because of that. Marquez opined that it is about the relationship between a city and its local elected officials. For some federal grants, lobbying is not allowed. City Manager Biggs noted that lobbying might be influential when it comes to legislative earmarks, and that staff will be bring the question back to the council at a later date.

The PowerPoint presentation can be viewed at https://cityoforinda.app.box.com/s/ph3q5jmb3sk0hw5rz2o417ka68qf61l8/file/1262493535754

WALNUT CREEK Healthier Skin Lies Within



Paige Radell, M.D.

www.walnutcreekderm.com 925-391-9439

Pediatric and Adult Patients. Same day appointments available.

Orinda welcomes former mayor of Tabor

By Sora O'Doherty

At a reception at the home of Orinda City Council Member Janet Riley, the city welcomed a visit by former mayor Jirí Fišer of Orinda's sister city Tabor, in the Czech Republic. Fišer, who was mayor of Tabor for 8 years and who welcomed many Orinda residents to the historic Tabor meetings when they visited, arrived in the United States in Seattle and proceeded to ride a bicycle down Highway 1, completing his bicycle journey by navigating a route across the San Francisco Bay to Orinda.

Welcomed by members of the city council, Fišer accepted a proclamation, which was read aloud by Orinda Mayor Inga Miller. The proclamation praised the Sister City relationship, which promotes the



Photo Sora O'Doherty

Tamplen Plastic Surgery now in Orinda

- **Facelift** Facial Implants
- Neck Lift
- Nose Surgery
- **Brow Lift**
- **Eyelid Surgery** Ear Surgery

Cosmetic Surgery Laser & Non-Surgical Services

- BOTOX® Cosmetic and Dysport® • Cosmetic Removal of Moles & Skin Tags
- (JUVÉDERM®, JUVÉDERM VOLUMA®, Restylane®
- Fraxel Re:Store Laser Treatment

Skin Care Services

- Chemical Peels
- Obagi® Consultation





Dr. Matthew Tamplen, who grew up in Lafayette and is a nationally recognized Double Board-Certified Facial Plastic surgeon, opened a private practice in Downtown Orinda to better serve Lamorinda patients. Specializing entirely in the face, Dr. Tamplen's expertise is nationally recognized for providing patients with beautiful, elegant,

Matthew Tamplen, MD

Orinda Office: **NEW LOCATION** 96 Davis Road, Suite #5, Orinda, 925-444-0824 TamplenPlasticSurgery.com



Facial Plastic and Reconstructive Surgeon.

exchange of information regarding each city's culture through long-term community partnerships. Each year Tabor sends a student to study at Miramonte High School for one semester. The Orinda-Tabor Sister City Foundation welcomed its 20th student this month.

Fišer began his journey on July 7 in Seattle. Each day he rode between 45 to 140 km (28 to 87 miles). He visited parks, campgrounds and sights in Washington, Oregon and California, riding nearly a thousand miles down U.S. Highway 1 over varied terrain.

Not tired when he reached San Francisco, he went to visit Sacramento and Folsom Lake, before returning to San Francisco and biking across the Bay Bridge to Orinda. Fišer brought gifts for the city, including a special T-shirt for Miller and a book for the city. The former mayor told the guests at the reception that he had always wanted to visit, but could not fit it into his schedule until he retired from the role of mayor. He said that the reception in Orinda was his favorite part of his trip. He left for home on the last day of July.



City Council Regular Tuesday, Sept. 5, 7 p.m. **Planning Comm.:**

Traffic Safety Advisory Committee Regular Meeting Wednesday, Aug. 21, 7 p.m Sarge Littlehale Community Room, 22 Orinda Way